
MINUTES

Kansas State University Faculty Senate
August 16, 1994 3:30 p.m. Big Eight Room K-State Union

Members present: Aramouni, Biere, Buchholz, Charney, Conrow, Dubois, Dyer, Erpelding, Fenton, Frieman,
Gallagher, Glasgow, Gowdy, Harbstriet, Hamilton, Heller, Hummels, Jones, Kassebaum, Klabunde, Kuhlman,
Lamond, Laurie, Law, Legg, Madsen, Maes, Martin, May, McCulloh, McVey, Michie, C. Miller, J. Miller, Mohr,
Molt, Moxley, Nafziger, Ottenheimer, Oukrop, Poresky, Ransom, Reeck, Royse, Scott, Swanson, Twiss, Unger,
Verschelden, Wilson - - ~

Proxies: May for Foster, Ransom for Pierzynski, May for Pallett

I. President Dennis Kuhlman called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. Minutes of the June 14, 1994 meeting
were approved as written by a voice vote.

II. Announcements

A. President Kuhlman reported that the BOR distributed a notice reminding ail employees of the
possible inappropriate use of state resources for legislative lobby purposes. All employees were
reminded that the use of state resources, including but not limited to institutional FAX machines,
stationery, or postage to seek to influence the outcome of legislative decisions are prohibited.

B. President Kuhlman noted that KSU has become a part of the City of Manhattan by action of the
Manhattan City Commission in late June. This action offers KSU the chance to secure funds for
programs or projects that are mutually beneficial to both entities. Each October, a six year plan will
be submitted by KSU to the city outlining how the additional city revenue generated as a result of
K-State's annexation could be spent on projects of benefit to both the city and the university.
Faculty Senate has been invited to submit programs or projects for possible inclusion into the plan
to be submitted this October. President Kuhlman asked that ideas be given to Faculty Senate
Executive Committee representatives. There will eventually be a university committee appointed to
handle these plans; Faculty Senate will be represented on the committee.

C. President Kuhlman reported that the Tenure Clock and Family Medical Leave policies are being
placed in the Faculty Handbook as interim policies while the BOR studies them. The policies may
have to be changed at a later date depending on the actions of the BOR.

D. President Kuhlman announced that the BOR is reviewing the conflict of interest policy for the
regents' institutions. Pat Murphy was appointed to that regents' committee which will report to
COCAO in September. The Council of Faculty Senate Presidents will probably get a copy of the
report for review in September or October. KSU will be addressing this issue as soon as the BOR
completes its recommendations.

E. The Salina Mecger.XaskJEorceJhas.beeo app.omtecLto..examine.the merger of Salina into the KSU
system. The task force will be meeting in the fall and the current outline includes the opportunity
for individual faculty members to meet with the chair of the task force. It will be chaired by Dr.
Sisson from the University of Southern Colorado.

F. The distribution of faculty salary raises continues to be under discussion. The Provost's office is
examining the process used and will issue a report of findings.

G. During the coming months KSU will be addressing the 10 Kansas BOR Initiatives. Individuals on
campus have been identified to lead the response to each. Faculty should expect to be asked to
assist in this process.








